GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 4TH OCTOBER
AT 7.30PM IN ST PETERS CHURCH HALL,GLASBURY
Present:
         Mr Glenn Smith (Chairman)
                              Mrs K M Griffiths

                              Mr Eric Hoole

                              Councillor Geraint Hopkins 
                              Mr Ray Jeffries

                              Mr Haydn Jones

                              Mr Keith Newell

In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

                                                        ACTION

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Glenn Smith took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting 
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     Apologies for absence were received from Cheryl Lloyd,Andrew 

     Jones and Derek Price
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 6th September  were approved 
subject to the inclusion of a reference to the letter received from 

Kirsty Williams.

    4) Matters Arising
         None
5) Planning Matters
(i) Old Railway Line Nursery
There were no objections to the additional improvments
              (ii)      Uluru,Glasbury on Wye

               There were no objections to the proposal.
(ii) 15,Cliers Cottage Velindre
                         Noted
6)  Literature & Information received
            (i)    The Voice 
              Noted (RJ)
  (ii)   PCC Unitary Development Plan 2001-2016
                        It was noted that the plan provided for development on two 

                        sites in Three Cocks and one site in Velindre. GS & KN               GS/KN 

                        agreed to review the plan  

(iii) BBNP Management Plan 2010-2015
KN agreed to review the plan                                                           KN
(iv) One Voice Wales –Appointment of Training Champion

It was thought that AJ might be interested in undertaking
this role and MH was asked to forward the papers to him                MH
7)   Financial Matters

       The Clerks fees and expenses for October amounting to £120.00
       (incl VAT) were approved
8) County Councillor’s report

GH tabled  a report from the Neighbourhood Policing Team 

indicationg that their priorities were foot patrols and the reduction

of anti-social behaviour. Licensed premises were being checked more 

frequently.In addition it was noted that 45 speeding tickets had been 

issued during August 

GH explained that Powys had drawn up a winter service plan which

provided for “snow wardens” who would removed show/ice from 

pavements in areas populated by old and vulnerable people
   10)  AOB                                                                                                        
          NN asked MH to remind Nic Carter-Jones of the importance of keeping 

          the website up to date.                                                                                        MH

          RJ felt that the plethora of new bins being provided by PCC as part of

          their recycling initiative could lead to storage problems for some 

          residents. However, GH pointed out that the bins were only being 

          provided in the larger urban conurbations and that cost of the bins was 

          more than offset by savings in landfill charges.An exhibition is to be 
          held in Glasbury Village Hall.

          GS drew attention to the nuisance caused by dog fouling in the 

          children’s play area at Velindre. which was also a potential health hazard.

          GH undertook to have a word with the dog warden and also put up 

          Penalty Notices and provide additional bins.                                                     GH

          It was noted that there was to be a meeting between BBNP and local 

          community councils on 2nd December to discuss planning issues.  

           11) Date of next meeting
                 Tuesday 1st November in Velindre Village Hall

